## Linda VanBuskirk

From: Jan Palajac <jpalajac@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 31, 2021 12:06 PM

To: Mat Fuzie

Cc: Linda VanBuskirk

**Subject:** Fwd: March 31, 2020 LARPD Board meeting and requests for Letters of support for AB

799 and AB 1512

Attachments: AB 1512 (Bauer-Kahan) Tesla Preservation 20210AB1512\_98.pdf; ATT00001.htm; 2021

GLAZER 799 - 20210SB799\_99.pdf; ATT00002.htm

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Flagged

**FYI** 

Begin forwarded message:

From: <cmgaramendi@gmail.com>

Subject: March 31, 2020 LARPD Board meeting and requests for Letters of support for AB 799

and AB 1512

**Date:** March 31, 2021 at 11:08:14 AM PDT **To:** "Jan Palajac" <<u>ipalajac@gmail.com</u>>

Cc: <will.bolton1@aol.com>

Jan,

I apologize for the late communication about Agenda Item 4.3. on today's LARPD Board meeting agenda.

As you may have seen, there is a request that LARPD submit letters of support for the current Tesla Park Preservation legislation, SB 799 and AB 1512, which Senator Glazer and Assembly Bauer-Kahan have introduced. The bills are attached. LARPD has for many years supported the efforts to preserve Tesla Park as a nature and cultural preserve and non-motorized low impact park. LARPD has submitted letters of support for all prior legislation.

SB 799 and AB 1512 are similar to prior bills. They direct the California Department of Parks and Recreation to permanently preserve the portion of the Carnegie State Vehicular Recreation Area referred to as the Alameda-Tesla Expansion Area (aka Tesla Park), which encompasses approximately 3,100 acres in the County of Alameda, and which has never been open for OHV use, for conservation purposes consistent with PRC Sections 5019.71 and 5019.74, including for non-motorized recreation. To implement preservation of the Tesla Park land, the bills provide that nine million dollars (\$9M) be transferred to the OHV Trust Fund.

We hope that you will support LARPD sending letters of support for SB 799 and AB 1512. Please let me know if any questions. Thank you very much for your consideration. Celeste Garamendi

Celeste M. Garamendi <u>cmgaramendi@gmail.com</u> <u>209-914-0792</u> (cell and message) PO Box 1109, Tracy, CA 95378 (mailing) This electronic message transmission contains information which may be confidential or privileged. The information is intended to be for the use of the individual or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of the contents of this information is prohibited. If you have received this electronic transmission in error, please notify me by telephone (209-914-0792) or by electronic mail me immediately.